September 17,

Reverend John J. Geoghan 37 Pelton Street West Roxbury, MA 02132

Dear Jack:

I have received your letter of September 13, 1980, and I have

noted its content.

I am pleased to hear that you are looking forward to your return to active duty and that you have kept regular contact with Bishop Daily and your Doctor.

Please inform me of there is any assistance which I might render in the meantime, Please be assured of a memento in my Masses and

prayers.

With every best wish, Jack, I am

Fraternally,

Rev. Gilbert S. Phinn Personnel Director

GEOGHAN-II 01985